ST CHARLES CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
MINUTES OF THE GOVERNORS’ MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 16 OCTOBER 2017 AT 4PM
PRESENT

                                                S Roberts (Chair)                 A  Roberts (Headteacher)

                                                F Stoddart                            N McCloy                
                                                J Cassell                              Cllr. S Jennings  
                                                Father J Preston       
ALSO PRESENT
                                               M Walker                             Deputy Headteacher
                                               C Hodson                            Clerk to the Governors
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	WELCOME AND OPENING PRAYER
The Clerk welcomed those present to the meeting and asked Father Preston to open the meeting with a prayer.

SCHOOL WEBSITE

M Walker provided an overview of navigating the Governors’ Zone of the school website particularly relating to the accessing of policies and relevant documentation.

Some Governors were still having difficulty accessing via their passwords and M Walker stated that she would follow this up.

M Walker stated that if any Governors were still having access problems to contact her.

ELECTION

The Clerk asked for nominations for Chair and Deputy Chair.

Chair

It was proposed by F Stoddart, seconded by N McCloy and unanimously agreed that S Roberts be elected Chair of Governors for the next twelve months.

Deputy Chair

It was proposed by S Roberts, seconded by Cllr. Jennings and unanimously agreed that F Stoddart be elected Deputy Chair of Governors for the next twelve months.

S Roberts and F Stoddart accepted these positions and S Roberts chaired the meeting from this point.

CONSIDERATION OF APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from W Hughes, M Burke, H Broekman and

B Battersby.

These apologies were noted and accepted.

S Roberts stated that T Wainwright had tendered her resignation as a Governor owing to family commitments.

Those present stated that Terri was part way through her third term of office as a Parent Governor and had been a very committed and loyal Governor during that time and would be greatly missed.

It was agreed to send flowers to Terri as a ‘thank you’ from the school and F Stoddart stated that she would arrange for this.

CONFIDENTIALITY

The Chair reminded Governors of the need for confidentiality relating to matters discussed at Governors’ and Committee meetings.
NOTICE OF ITEMS FOR ANY OTHER BUSINESS

No items were recorded.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
Declaration of Interest forms for the current academic year were circulated and these were completed by those present and retained by A Roberts. 

The Clerk to forward forms to those Governors who were not in attendance asking them to complete and return their forms to A Roberts as soon as conveniently possible.
No interests were declared at this point, relating to this meeting’s agenda.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 FEBRUARY 2017
Minutes of the meeting held on 19 June 2017 had been circulated previous to the meeting.
S Roberts stated that the draft minutes had been uploaded onto the Governors’ Zone following the last meeting and had also been emailed at that point and emailed again by the Clerk prior to today’s meeting so Governors could read them and action any points well in advance of today’s meeting.

17/23  Headteacher’s Report – Page 5 – paragraph 2 to read ‘actioned’ and not ‘auctioned’.

With this amendment is was proposed by F Stoddart, seconded by Cllr. Jennings and unanimously agreed that the minutes were a true and correct record and that they be signed by the Chair.

MATTERS ARISING
17/23   Headteacher’s Report

            Subject Leader Reports

            A Roberts stated that she had spoken with M Burke re the online recording self 

            evaluation system ‘Perspective Lite’ system and had followed this suggestion up.

            School Development Plan

            M Walker stated that she would upload the SDP onto the Governors’ zone of the 

            school website.

17/24   Reports from Committees

            ii.  Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee

            S Roberts thanked J Cassell for his help and advice re the quotes and tenders

            relating to the roofing work which will be undertaken by Cunliffe’s.

17/25  Approval of Policies

           Cllr. Jennings confirmed that she would arrange to undertake a termly check of 

           the school credit card statements against the bank statements.

17/26  Policy Review Procedure

           The two Committees had reviewed any policies pertinent to their Committee 

           within the recommended cycle.

           S Roberts asked M Walker that when she updates on line any policies for review 

           if she could cross out and highlight any amendments which would make the 

           review process easier.

          M Walker stated that in future she would do this.

CHAIR’S CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence to relay.

HEADTEACHER’S REPORT
Copies of the report had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting together with the RE Report, SEND Report and Monitoring Timetable for the period September 2017-July 2018.

Archdiocese of Liverpool Primary School Improvement Trust (ALPSIT)
A Roberts stated that she had also emailed to Governors details of the ALPSIT which comprised of the Articles of Association and the Membership Rules.

She gave an overview of the rationale of the Trust which is to strengthen and promote the Catholic ethos in schools by facilitating direct communication between schools and education professionals and creating opportunities for sharing good practice.

A Roberts stated that the aim is that all Catholic schools will have the support of a School Improvement Partner and share data with the Archdiocese so that any weaknesses or vulnerability can be identified at an early stage and appropriate support put into those schools.

The Archdiocese are asking for any Governors who may be interested in being part of the Trust to contact them no later than 17 November 2017 to be considered for this position.

Numbers on Roll

There are currently 202 children on roll which is an increase of six from the May census.  There are 151 Catholics (75%) with 16 of the new EYFS children being Catholic.

A breakdown of Admissions is detailed in the report.

Religious Life of the School

10% of teaching time is allocated to the teaching of RE with additional time allocated daily for Collective Worship.

One class is taken to celebrate 9.30am Mass each Tuesday and Father James comes into school on a weekly basis to work with one class.

The school are also holding a Rosary Club during the month of October which is led by M Walker, together with the support of one LSA.
Staffing
R Beattie has commenced employment as a Class 4 teacher from September 2017 on a one year fixed term contract.  She is an NQT and is being mentored by M Walker and has already attended two days of NQT training delivered by SiL.

L Morris commenced employment as a HLTA in September 2017 on a one year fixed term contract and is supporting with Maths interventions and covering PPA for Years 3 and 4 as well as delivering Computing and PE lessons.

The situation in the office is still challenging owing to staff absences and whilst there is currently an Admin Officer recruited through SiL who commenced on 2 October 2017 who has worked on the SiL Finance team, there are aspects of the role in school which are new to her.

A full overview on staffing was provided at the Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee.

Staff CPD 

 CPD is ongoing, with all Subject Leaders attending termly briefing updates.  The  appraisal cycle was reviewed again in July and the final appraisal meetings will be completed by the end of Autumn 1.
Pupil Premium

Progress and attainment for disadvantaged pupils is tracked and discussed at staff 

meetings and pupil progress meetings.  
The Pupil Premium Champion met with S Roberts on 5 October 2017 to report on attainment and progress.

The report provided an anonymised breakdown of the number of disadvantaged children and those who are both disadvantaged and SEND children.

Safeguarding and Child Protection
An anonymised summary of the various categories were listed in the report.

The report also highlighted the Safeguarding/Child Protection training which has been undertaken during this term.

Attendance

A Roberts referred to the discussion which had taken place at the Curriculum and Pupils Committee on 18 September 2017 when M Burke had shared the good practice which his school has in place re incentives for good attendance.

She added that we discussed these ideas with the School Council hence we have now adopted the incentive of giving awards at the end of each half term to children who have full attendance for a half term.

Self Evaluation

The Monitoring Timetable which was emailed to Governors, was shared with all staff at the start of the academic year and the Headteacher liaises regularly with the LSIP.

Standards July 2017

A curriculum update for EYFS, KS1, KS2 and Phonics was presented to the Curriculum and Pupil Committee and copies of the minutes of 18 September 2017 have been circulated to all Governors.

A breakdown of the data was detailed in the Headteacher’s report.

Progress was average nationally for all three subjects with positive scores for Reading and Maths.  In Reading progress was best for pupils whose first language was not English, non-SEND and those with middle prior attainment. 

 In Writing progress was best for low prior attainers and pupils whose first language was not English.

In Maths, progress was best for low prior attainers, non-white British, pupils whose first language was not English.

A Roberts stated that we have to be cautious re EAL as the data only includes two EAL children as we did not have any KS1 data for the third child hence they were not included in the progress data.

We are working with the EYFS provision as we want to ensure attainment in Reading and Writing is embedded at an early stage.
Governors noted that in the current Year 6 there is a gender imbalance and asked what is the plan of action re the girl v boy imbalance?
A Roberts agreed that there is a very small percentage of girls in this cohort and ‘girl focus groups’ are in place in Year 6.
SEND

Copies of the SEND Report had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.

A Roberts stated that from the details, Governors will see that there is a provision map in 
place to ensure that the SEND children reach their full potential.

Premises

A Roberts stated that she had had discussions with the Archdiocese about the possibility 

of postponing the proposed roof repairs, due to the disruption this would cause to classes, until September 2018.

She added that as can be seen from the draft minutes of the Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee on 9 October 2017 the Archdiocese had advised that the works had to be completed within the current financial year and that no guarantees could be provided for funding in the future if the school did not go ahead with the repairs at this time.

A lengthy and detailed discussion had taken place at the Committee and because of the Archdiocese comments, it was agreed that the repair work proceed during the current financial year.

A Roberts stated that she has emailed Chris Williams at the Archdiocese of this decision but as yet we have not heard from Cunliffe’s re a start date for the work.

J Cassell stated that he had asked for copies of the tender, specification and breakdown of costs.

He added that he had challenged the fee but as yet has not received any response from Chris Williams.

He added that the KS2 classroom quote is good value.

S Roberts stated that the school are grateful to John for challenging the fee.

S Roberts thanked the Headteacher for her report.

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES
i.  Curriculum and Pupil Committee

Copies of the draft minutes of the meeting held on 18 September 2017 had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.
S Roberts stated that the draft minutes provided a detailed curriculum update as well as the updates which were included within the Headteacher’s report.

ii.  Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee

Copies of the draft minutes of the meeting held on 9 October 2017 had been emailed to Governors previous to the meeting.
Cllr. Jennings stated that from the draft minutes Governors could see the detailed discussion which had been held relating to various budget lines on the Form 1 adding that the Committee would continue to closely monitor the staffing expenditure which remains high as a percentage of the formula allocations and is predicted to increase year on year.
With the budget adjustments as detailed in the Committee minutes the total allocation and income for 2017-2018 amounted to £1,075,718 and the total gross expenditure amounted to £1,131,160 giving an in year deficit of £55,442 which when deducted from the reserves brought forward at 31 March 2017 of £139,039 gives a projected balance at 31 March 2018 of £83,597.

The Committee approved the Form 1 and this had been signed by the Headteacher and the Chair of the Committee.

iii.  Governors’ Decision Planner

The Committee reviewed this document in detail and ticked the appropriate boxes to correspond with the Terms of Reference and were recommending the document for approval.

Following a brief discussion, the Governors’ Decision Planner was approved.

iv.  Terms of Reference

The Committees had reviewed their Terms of Reference.

There were no changes to the Curriculum and Pupils Committee Terms of Reference.

The only change to the Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee Terms of Reference was that the bullet point referring to ‘auditing of voluntary funds’ was removed as the school do not have any voluntary funds.

Following a brief discussion the Committees’ Terms of Reference were approved.

The Clerk to email copy of the Governors’ Decision Planner and Terms of Reference to M Walker to upload onto the website.

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP/SPECIFIC RESPONSIBILITIES/CLASS LINK GOVERNORS
i.  Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee
Cllr. Sarah Jennings (Chair) Fran Stoddart, Annamaria Roberts,  Hans Broekman, Steve Roberts, John Cassell

Curriculum/Pupils Committee

William Hughes (Chair), Annamaria Roberts, Nicola McCloy, Martin Burke, Becky Battersby
Pay Committee

Fran Stoddart (Chair), Cllr. Sarah Jennings, William Hughes

Pay Appeals Committee
Nicola McCloy, Father James, Steve Roberts
Headteacher’s Appraisal Review Panel
Cllr. Sarah Jennings, Steve Roberts, Fran Stoddart (Jacquie McLelland LSIP – Advisor)

Grievance/Discipline/Appeals Committee (other than Pay Appeals – Teaching Staff)
The Hearing Committee and Appeals Committee will comprise of three Governors who are untainted and have no knowledge of the case.
Governors’ With Specific Responsibilities
Mathematics
English
RE

Computing

SEND

Curriculum Overview
Safeguarding/Child Protection

Pupil Premium, Pastoral

Health and Safety

Governor Skills Audit/Training

Safeguarding allegations against the Headteacher
Out of Hours
Nicola McCloy

Martin Burke

William Hughes
Father James

Steve Roberts
Hans Broekman 

Steve Roberts

Steve Roberts

John Cassell
Cllr. Sarah Jennings
Steve Roberts
Nicola McCloy
S Roberts asked Governors to prepare a brief précis of their specific responsibilities for the next Governors’ meeting and email these to the Clerk who would then email them to all Governors.

Governors’ Year Group responsibilities
Year Group

Governor

Teacher

Reception

Year 1

Year 2

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6

Nicola McCloy
Father James
Steve Roberts
William Hughes
Cllr. Sarah Jennings
Martin Burke
Hans Broekman
Kirsty Ehlen
Emily Cullen 

Jane McKinstry

Kieran Cross
Rachel Beattie
Becky BNattersby
Peter Cranney

APPROVAL OF POLICIES
The following policies had been reviewed and updated as necessary by the relevant Committees and were recommended for approval.

Accessibility Policy and Plan, Behaviour and Discipline Policy, Care and Control Policy, Charging and Remissions Policy, Debt Recovery Policy, Equality and Diversity Policy, Exclusion Policy and Procedure, EYFS Policy, Playground Policy, Safer Recruitment Policy, Staff Code of Conduct Policy, Uniform Policy, Teachers’ Pay Policy 2017-2018, Whistleblowing Policy and Procedure.

It was unanimously agreed that the above policies be approved and adopted.

It was agreed that the Equality Statement referring to LBGTQ+ be included within the Equality and Diversity Policy.

M Walker to update the policy and it was agreed that the policy be adopted and approved in principle subject to the inclusion of the Equality Statement.

M Walker to email the updated policy to the Clerk who would email this to Governors for their formal approval.

The Governors Code of Conduct had been reviewed and as there were no changes the document was unanimously agreed and adopted.

GOVERNING BODY ITEMS

i.  Governor Training
As from Autumn 2017 Governor News was being published electronically hence 

Governors would no longer receive a hard copy of the document.

As Father James stated that he had not received a copy the Clerk to follow this up with Governor Services.

Governors were reminded to inform Cllr. Jennings of any training courses they had attended so that the training log could be kept up to date.

ii.  Visits to School
S Roberts encouraged Link Governors to liaise and meet with their subject leads and following their visits were asked to complete their form for uploading onto the website as these formed a good evidence base of their visits.
M Walker to update the Governors’ Visits document.
iii.  Director’s Items – Autumn 2017
Copies of the Items had been emailed to Governors and had also been uploaded onto the Governor Zone.
S Roberts stated that he had attended the Chair’s meeting this term and gave an overview of the various items which were noted.
A Roberts stated that she had attended a Consortia meeting re the SEND provision adding that monies being given to the Consortia are minimal and they are trying to secure services whilst adhering to best value.

She also highlighted the increase in pupil exclusions across the city particularly relating to the primary sector which was putting pressure on the PEC.

DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

Full Governors’ Meetings

Monday 5 February 2018 at 4pm

Monday 18 June 2018 at 4pm

Committee Meetings

Curriculum and Pupils Committee

Monday 15 January 2018 at 4pm

Wednesday 9 May 2018 at 4pm   

Finance/Staffing/Premises Committee

Monday 22 January 2018 at 4pm

Monday 21 May 2018 at 4pm

Pay Committee

Monday 6 November 2017 at 4pm

Monday 14 May 2018 at 4pm

Headteacher’s Performance Management Review

Monday 30 October 2017 at 4pm

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

i.  One Governors asked if there is a statement which sets out the legal liability of Governors and how they are protected against such instances of claims made against them, financial risks etc.

Following a discussion it was agreed that A Roberts ask the Archdiocese and the Local Authority for clarification relating to this question.

As there was no further business the Chair thanked those present for attending and the meeting closed at 5.30pm.   

Signed……………………………………………..  Date……………………………….
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